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The 2003-2004 fiscal years has been highlighted by the continued growth and expansion of SCAN NATOA, Inc.  Led by your Board of Directors, the Chapter has continued to be a valuable resource of information and service to its membership.

A few highlights from the past year include:

· Our membership grew by 8% to 367 dues paying members. SCAN NATOA, Inc. is the largest Chapter in NATOA.
· Our treasury continued to grow, enabling the provision of greater member services at a reasonable cost.

· The Chapter offered ten opportunities to share information and learn about the latest cable, programming, and telecommunications issues:

	Date
	Topic
	Location
	Attendees

	07/31/03
	Comcast: Life After the Merger
	Fremont, CA
	68

	09/10/03
	Chapter Meeting at NATOA Conference
	Denver, CO
	50

	10/16/03
	News Show Critique So Cal
	Torrance, CA
	28

	11/13/03
	News Show Critique No Cal
	Oakland, Ca
	11

	12/2 - 5/03
	(The Last) Western Show  
	Anaheim, CA
	10

	01/15/04
	Regional Channels          
	San Bernardino, CA
	43

	03/25/04
	The Latest Comcast Developments
	Fremont, CA
	76

	03/18/04
	The Latest and Greatest Equipment
	Glendale, CA
	63

	04/17 -22/04
	National Association of Broadcasters
	Las Vegas, NV
	5

	05/20/04
	Eighth Annual Spring Conference: Hawaiian Style Telecommunications
	Santa Monica, CA
	173


· Our Eighth Annual SCAN NATOA, Inc. Spring Conference – "2004: "Hawaiian Style Telecommunications", was held on May 20th in Santa Monica at the Fairmont Miramar Hotel. Attendees from seven different states took part in a full day of activities that included nationally recognized speakers.  Corporate sponsorships enabled the Chapter to keep the registration prices low and the benefits high. Registration fees have been held constant for this event for several years. The conference had four dynamic tracks: Elected and Appointed Officials; Telecommunications and Regulatory; Government Access; and Government Access Technology and Facilities.

· The Spring Conference also included the Eighth Annual STAR Awards Video Programming competition and gala luncheon.  There were 134 entries for the STAR Awards.

· SCAN NATOA, Inc. in conjunction with the California Cable & Telecommunications Association (CCTA), offered SCAN NATOA, Inc. members the opportunity to attend the last CCTA Western Show at a discounted price.

· Increased electronic distribution of information to our members through our web site, list serve and supplemental e-mail lists.  Our SCAN list serve now serves 168 municipal and professional representatives.

· On-line credit card payments for SCAN NATOA, Inc. events were accepted.

· SCAN NATOA, Inc. made a contribution of $1,000 in support of San Jose’s defense against the lawsuit by Comcast challenging San Jose’s preliminary denial of a franchise renewal.  While this contribution was highly unusual, the Board felt that this case would have ramifications for all chapter members.
· SCAN NATOA, Inc. had its name added at no cost to “friend of the court” briefs filed in several important cases, including Abrams v. City of Rancho Palos Verdes.
· The Board voted to make a financial contribution of $100 to the Brian Wilson Memorial Fund at the Alliance for Community Media.  Brian passed away earlier this year.  Brian was a member of SCAN NATOA, Inc. and the Chair of the Alliance for Community Media.

· Dues were kept at the same low rate since fiscal year 2000-2001 and we continue to deliver the services and educational opportunities we offered in prior years.

· COMET (Community Media Television) Network was launched in May 2001.  COMET is designed to be a centralized resource center for government access programmers.  COMET initially had 23 participating channels and currently has 41 participating channels, representing a potential viewing audience of nearly five million households.  The COMET list serve, currently serving 153 participants, was expanded nationwide in 2003 to allow NATOA members to share video programming and production related information.  Over 30 states are represented on the list.
The SCAN NATOA, Inc. Board of Directors will prepare a financial report as required by the Bylaws within 120 days after the close of our fiscal year on June 30, 2004.  Members may receive a copy of the report by contacting any of the Directors.

It has been another great year for SCAN NATOA, Inc.  The Chapter will continue to support issues that best address the needs of the communities we represent.  We will continue to recognize the importance of information, preparation and cooperation, as we approach our next year with a determination to continue to expand our activities and improve our services to our members.  

-SCAN NATOA, Inc. BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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